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Tel: 01920 462894 
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                                           Headteacher: Mrs Sarah Bridgman
                                                     
                                           ‘Knowing each child, growing each child, in God’s love’
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It has been lovely to be able to welcome many of you into school over the past two weeks for our parent consultations. Thank you so much for your overwhelmingly positive and helpful responses to our parent questionnaire. We are still collecting responses and I will share overall results with you after half term. I enjoyed meeting with some of you for our parent forum and SEND coffee afternoon meetings. Notes can be found below, and on our website. 
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Although every week should be promoting mental wellbeing, this week is the recognised
[image: C:\Users\mark\AppData\Local\Microsoft\Windows\INetCache\Content.Word\IMG_3385.jpg]Children’s Mental Health Week and ‘Feeling Good Week’ in school. The theme for this year is Growing Together which focuses on growing emotionally and finding ways to help each other grow. Thank you to our school council who helped organise different healthy snacks for children to try each day. These included: watermelon, fruit smoothie and fruit bars. We were delighted to welcome back ‘Flow with Stories’ who worked with all of our classes promoting wellbeing through books and drama. Our visitors commented very positively on our children’s respectful behaviour and brilliant engagement in the activities. Reverend Thompson, who comes in weekly to read with the children, has also been coming in on Thursdays to work with small groups to run group sessions called ‘Plug in and Play’ which give children a chance to have some quiet time and to reflect on their day and week so far. Children have really valued these sessions.
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This week the whole school also came together to learn about Safer Internet Day. Online safety is taught across our computing and PSHE curriculum but this is a great opportunity for staff to reinforce important messages about keeping safe. Children wrote recipes for a kinder and safer Internet. 

I hope you all enjoy a happy half term and we look forward to welcoming the children back on Monday 21st February. 

Kind regards,

Mrs Bridgman 


Phonics Workshop and SEND coffee afternoon
A big thanks to Miss Fitzgerald and Mrs Coleman for organising our phonics workshop last week. We have added all resources and information to our website under Parent Information/Parents’ Workshops. You can also view short clips to help you know how to pronounce sounds accurately and support your child with reading at home: https://www.littlewandlelettersandsounds.org.uk/resources/for-parents/


Parent Forum
Tuesday 1st February 2022 8.45am

· New phonics scheme
Our new phonics scheme is called Little Wandle Letters and Sounds. It is mainly used with reception and Y1 children but is also used for catch up with any children who have gaps in learning. There is a helpful parents’ section on the website. Mrs Coleman and Miss Fitzgerald will be doing a parents’ information session on Friday 4th February at 2.45pm. https://www.littlewandlelettersandsounds.org.uk/

· Boiler works and Connect the classroom
Our new boiler works have begun today and parents will see contractors on site for the next 24 weeks. Our Connect the Classroom project is complete – we now have faster Internet connectivity and improved Wifi. We benefitted from government grants worth over £60,000!

· Federation Updates
The new governing board will be looking for two parent governors to join the new federated board from 1st April. Information, including details of the role, will be sent out after half term. Although children’s and parents’ experience of the school on a day-to-day basis should not change once the federation begins, there will be opportunities for shared trips, visitors and learning. Mrs Bridgman will not be the SENCo in the longer term. We will update parents asap. As Executive Headteacher, Mrs Bridgman will divide her time between the two schools but will not necessarily have specific days in each school each week. Her timetable will be dependent on the needs of the schools. 

Current Covid-19 Guidance
Ahead of February half-term, we’d like to say thank you once again for continuing to play your part and for helping to keep yourselves and others safe from COVID-19.
 
If you’re travelling abroad this half-term be sure to check and follow COVID-19 guidance for your country of travel and on re-entering the UK, you can find the latest travel guidance at: https://www.gov.uk/guidance/travel-abroad-from-england-during-coronavirus-covid-19
 
· Get vaccinated - vaccination continues to offer the best protection for ourselves and others around us from becoming seriously ill from COVID-19.
There are lots of walk-in options available locally for first, second doses and boosters, you can find your nearest vaccination centre and also book an appointment at: https://covid.healthierfuture.org.uk/
 
· Test regularly – 1 in 3 people with COVID-19 don’t display symptoms. Regular rapid testing at home can help to prevent transmission. Find out all the ways to get home test kits (LFD tests) at: www.hertfordshire.gov.uk/rapidtest
 
· Stay at home – if you have symptoms stay at home and book or order a PCR test online at: www.nhs.uk/get-tested
 
If you test positive you must self-isolate for the required period and not have people visit you at home. There is support available to help people who need it to self-isolate, call HertsHelp on 0300 123 4044, email info@hertshelp.net or visit www.hertshelp.net
 
Please don’t send children and young people back to school following half-term if they have any symptoms or feel unwell. There continues to be a high number of outbreaks across Hertfordshire’s childcare, nurseries, schools, special schools and colleges – they need your support to help protect our communities and have the least disruption to children’s learning and development as possible.
 
We hope you enjoy a healthy and safe half-term.
 
Red Nose Day 
Look no further than the school office to buy your Red Nose. This year’s Noses are 100% plastic-free and we have a box of 40 to sell. School council would like to invite the children to come to school wearing something red for a donation.

Key Dates 
WB 14th February 		Half Term
Monday 21st February		French specialist lessons
Friday 25th February		Oak class to sportshall event (letter and parentmail form sent)
Tuesday 1st March		Faith Tour KS2 (letter and parentmail form sent)
Thursday 3rd March		World Book Day 
Friday 11th March		Y4-6 to Tag Rugby (letter to follow for some children)
WB 14th March		Science Week
Friday 18th March		Red Nose Day 
Tuesday 22nd March		8.45am Parent Forum
Friday 25th March		2.30pm SEND Coffee Afternoon
Friday 1st April 		First day of formal federation with Thundridge
School closes 1.15pm
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